
Lisa Olsen: Good evening. My name is Lisa Olsen. I am a resident of South Bend, Washington 
and also a Pacific County Commissioner. And I’m going to submit a written submission but I just 
wanted to remind everyone for now that the oyster industry is the number one industry in 
Pacific County. It was the timber industry for years and everybody has tracked how that’s been 
rather decimated with different issues but for right now it’s the oyster industry. And everything 
in Pacific County relegates around natural resources. We are a natural resource county. We are 
not on the I5 corridor. We do not have Starbucks or Lowes – we do not have anything else. And 
we like it that way, quite frankly. We like how we live. We like our community and how we 
operate. I’m sorry I’m not doing very well tonight, but it’s just too much at stake to halt without 
science. You know, study study study. Continue to study. Continue to work with the oyster 
growers. But please don’t cut them off at the knees without a really good reason to do so. Let 
them work and let them be a part – they’re happy to be a part of making the Bay a fantastic 
place to grow oysters but also making it healthy. So, thank you so much. 
 


